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To who it may concern,

I think the green cones in the bike were a horrible idea. They are more of a danger to cars than a help for bikes.
It is ridiculous that the city is buying a street sweeper for $180,000 just because of those green cones. The city could
use that money on the schools!!
I see the direction the city is forcing the public to go but that direction is not helpful for the majority of the public.
Take those green cones down and rethink the direction the city is pushing on the public.
We are a city of cars and that’s ok. It’s a need for the majority of us. We may bike at times but not all the time.
Please spend the money on something more important for the majority of the public and take those green cones
down so our city workers do not have to sweep the gutters.
Thanks for you time,
Tory
Sent from my iPhone




